



Colorado Authorizer Newsletter
December 16, 2024



New Authorizer Connections Calls

Beginning in January 2025, CACSA will host monthly virtual networking calls exclusively for Colorado charter school authorizers. These calls will provide a consistent space for authorizers across the state to connect, troubleshoot, brainstorm, share insights, and discuss current happenings in their areas. Whether you're looking to network or navigate the complexities of authorizing in Colorado, this is your opportunity to engage with peers and build valuable connections.

These Zoom calls will occur every month on the third Wednesday from 12:00-1:00 pm Mountain Time. Our first call is on Wednesday, January 15, 2025.

Zoom Link



Congratulations Paige Neuharth!

Paige Neuharth, Director of Authorizing and Accountability, Denver Public Schools, was presented with the Local Authorizing Exemplar Award at the National Network for District Authorizing (NN4DA) annual meeting in Houston, Texas.

Paige was selected for this award as the authorizer who developed and implemented a promising and/or excellent practice that is the envy of their colleagues.





NN4DA News Update December 4, 2024

NN4DA Authorizer Evaluations: Connections and Resources

The NN4DA hosted a discussion of authorizer evaluations. Avideo recording of the forum is available. We benefited from outside guests: David Hartman, from Venn Education Group; and William Haft, Tandem Education Partners, as well as the NN4DA's own Lauren lannuccilli and Michelle Doane.

This forum was designed to inform several efforts underway in NN4DA states to develop authorizer evaluations. To support that effort, the NN4DA has a shared folder where materials related to authorizer evaluations are posted. View the NN4DA Google folder for authorizer evaluation materials here, and feel free to upload more materials you would like to share.

Included in that folder is a **draft document** that captures questions that may be useful in a generic evaluation that states could draw from. Feel free to comment or edit the document. If you upload something to the folder, please shoot me a note so that I can keep track of it and help other people find specific materials that may be helpful. We are also hosting a monthly meeting to discuss authorizer evaluations. We will meet on the first Thursday of the month, at 12:00 noon MST. We will use the same zoom link that we use for the monthly ISP call (which is at 11:00 am MST on the first Thursday of each month). Logistics for the first call are:

Login: **Zoom** Link

Meeting ID: 891 4883 3773

Passcode: 970912

One tap mobile: +17193594580,,89148833773#

A Few Reflections on Our Discussion

I personally learned a lot from the discussion and was impressed by the wealth of experience we have among our group and our friends.

What is Common and What is Different: Context and Purpose

This is clearly another issue where state context is super important, and any evaluation's details depends on the specific purpose. At the same time, the practices and tools we are trying to evaluate have much in common.

There is a growing convergence on what is considered "best practice", and any evaluation can learn from others. This includes the sense of importance of broad principles, as well as many technical tools in the suite of materials that produce strong performance management and rigorous review of charter applications and appropriate review of a comprehensive body of evidence during the charter renewal process. Shared materials from other states can be helpful in thinking through this shared cannon of modern authorizing expertise.

While leveraging what is common across all states, any evaluation should be built around the local context and purpose.

That is the kind of project where I believe a network, that shares ideas and brings people together but is ultimately focused on supporting each state's independent local work, is a helpful structure.

Georgia's Bottom-Up Process

I was struck by the innovative approach Kelly is using in GA. While my understanding of it is probably superficial, as I understand it, they have a looming state evaluation that is based on the state's authorizing principles. They are building a pre-test that helps districts get into a position where the state evaluation is less threatening. But despite being on the books for several years, the state doesn't have experience with these third-party evaluations.

The districts have the opportunity to create their own pre-test that gets at what they think is the way to meet the state's, rather streamlined, authorizer principles. Their development is informed by the state's materials that are already developed, but there is still a lot of room for interpreting what those materials mean.

Kelly is leading an iterative process, where the Georgia authorizers are meeting in a workshop to focus a discussion on one of the principles during each meeting. They are collectively defining what it would look like to meet that principle. This will provide a better sense of what quality authorizing really means in Georgia, as well as engagement and buy-in among the districts involved about the importance and relevance of that expectation.

This could be an approach other states would find useful. I look forward to seeing what they come up with and how the authorizers in Georgia feel about the process and its result.

Other states could use an evaluation or a self-evaluation to engage a large number of small or unengaged districts (e.g., CA, WI). When the NN4DA partner faces scores or hundreds of authorizers, third-party evaluations will never touch most of them. Self-evaluation may be the only realistic way to touch many of the districts.

While our experts were highly skeptical of the validity of self-assessments, state partners were interested in how to use evaluation to engage large numbers of districts, including those that may suffer from regular turn-over of charter liaisons or suffer from severely under-resourced offices.

It is interesting to see what can be done with a new self-assessment tool and how to address the issues of validity. Experienced evaluators, working on multiple states' summative evaluations, found the authorizers almost always had an inflated sense of their practices. They found appraisals from self-assessments to be wildly unrealistic.

It is interesting to explore whether our projects, coming from a bottom-up approach, might yield more candid self-appraisals, or if our self-assessments are doomed to the same delusions of quality and "happy talk".

That optimism/delusion may not be the best lever to engage a new district in an NN4DA partnership. But if self-evaluation helped build a sense of what is possible, or expected, maybe it could lead to engagement and improvement.

We'll see.

Evaluation as Entry-Point for District Technical Assistance: and Fee-for-Service Revenue

Meanwhile, NN4DA initiatives could conduct third-party evaluations themselves, and use it to dive deeper into a district's work (CO).

While leading CACSA, I used funding from a local foundation to conduct an evaluation of Denver Public Schools (DPS). They found the evaluation helpful.

They used its recommendations to justify some changes they were already hoping to make and pointed at the evaluation to persuade district's leadership about the desirability of changes, at a time when the politics of authorizing were "problematic".

Ultimately, conducting an evaluation may lead to opportunities for the NN4DA partner groups to provide direct technical assistance, both to conduct the evaluation and then to help a district address any deficiencies that the evaluation identifies.

This combination of evaluations and linked technical assistance, could advance state efforts to provide fee-for-service assistance to districts. Evaluations could be a starting element of support that eventually creates a new funding stream for state partners.

Next Steps

Clearly, there are a lot of land mines on the road to authorizer evaluations, but also some great ways to engage an influence districts. Please join us in this ongoing discussion, and let's share what we come up with across the network!

Alex Medler



- The next and final Authorizer Fundamentals group meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 17, 2024, from 10:30-11:30 am. The series will conclude with a panel of experienced authorizers addressing questions on all aspects of authorizing.
- CACSA's Special Education Stakeholders Group will meet on Friday, January 10, 2025, virtually from 1:00-2:00 pm. We will continue our discussion on the current special education landscape, share best practices, and address challenges in the charter school authorizing space related to special education.

Information on how to join any of CACSA's meetings or working groups can be accessed through clicking the button below.

2024-2025 CACSA MEETING SCHEDULE & REGISTRATION LINKS

NEED IMMEDIATE SUPPORT?

Set up a virtual support call to see how CACSA may be able to support you with your specific, time-sensitive needs.

NOT A CACSA MEMBER YET?

Contact Mackenzie Khan at mackenzie.khan@coauthorizers.org to register and pay your 2024-2025 school year dues.

www.coauthorizers.org

SUBSCRIBE TO CACSA UPDATES

The Colorado Association of Charter School Authorizers | 3222 Sellman Loop | Castle Rock, CO 80109 US

<u>Unsubscribe</u> | <u>Update Profile</u> | <u>Constant Contact Data Notice</u>



Try email marketing for free today!